

## Office of the President

Sent via e-mail: <a href="mailto:Eric.Hoskins@Ontario.ca">Eric.Hoskins@Ontario.ca</a>

October 12, 2017

The Honourable Dr. Eric Hoskins Minister of Health and Long-Term Care Hepburn Block, 10th Floor 80 Grosvenor Street Toronto, Ontario M7A 2C4

## **Dear Minister Hoskins:**

After careful consideration by our Board of Directors and our Health Task Force, AMO does not support the recommendations of the Expert Panel on Public Health and urges you and the provincial government not to adopt them.

If the Expert Panel recommendations are implemented, it will completely change and dilute over time the mandate of the local public health system by integrating it with the health care system. There was no analysis provided by either the Expert Panel or the Ministry on the implications of this proposed integration from either a patient, program/service, or cost benefit analysis perspective. There was no clear demonstration of any benefits of such a change in the public health system.

Our many concerns on the Expert Panel recommendations include:

- Public health will lose its local and community focus. It is currently integrated within its communities with multiple local linkages with both public and private bodies and organizations.
- A large number of the current public health units are fully integrated within a municipal system that enables coordinated planning, policy and program work with and between municipal services such as land use planning, transit, parks, housing and social services. The health unit staff are also municipal employees.
- For the autonomous public health units, there are also strong and vibrant local linkages with their municipal governments and services that would be severed or at least damaged by moving to a regional public health structure.
- The proposed governance model will reduce the local leadership voice in decision-making.
- Ensuring critical mass for emergencies does not need to be addressed only structurally.
- Serving the populations in rural and northern Ontario is already challenging. Experience has shown that making an entity regional does not generally help such situations.
- Amalgamations are not for the faint of heart and they do not generally produce the expected outcomes or efficiencies.

Municipal governments are your funding partners in public health – not merely stakeholders. In 2015, the last year data is available, municipal governments funded 38%, on average, of the public health costs for mandatory programs. To act upon the Expert Panel's recommendations, would create significant fiscal churn and likely municipal reduction in our cost-sharing world.

Given the grave concerns of what would be lost by implementation of these recommendations without any evidence of benefit lead us to our decision not to support them. The significant municipal interest and stake in this matter cannot be understated. We are asking for your commitment not to adopt all or any of these recommendations.

We would appreciate an opportunity to discuss this with you soon.

Sincerely,

Lynn Dollin AMO President

cc: The Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Premier
The Honourable Bill Mauro, Minister of Municipal Affairs
Dr. Robert Bell, Deputy Minister, Health and Long-Term Care
Sharon Lee Smith, Associate Deputy Minister, Health and Long-Term Care
Roselle Martino, Assistant Deputy Minister, Health and Long-Term Care